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Department of Public Health
Bureau of Community Health and Prevention
250 Washington Street
Boston, MA 02108
Subject: Letter of Support for Proposed Amendments to 105 CMR 210.000
Dear Members of the Department of Public Health,
I am writing to express my strong and sincere support for the proposed amendments to 105 CMR 210.000, which govern the administration of prescription medications in public and private schools. These updates are essential to ensuring students with needs like my grandchild Omari is allowed the same experiences as other children. He is 5 yrs old with photo attached. I have not told him that his neurologist stated that he MUST have medication on the bus in order to take the bus when he begins school. As of today- he will not get that right, that experience even though his seizures are under control. He will need the med to be safe and not DIE if he was to have a grand mal seizure.Ensuring school medication administration aligns with current healthcare practices, provides clarity to school personnel, and enhances the efficiency of medication management in educational settings. 
As you have heard from others this bill allows my grandchild to thrive and survive by allowing the meds to come on the bus and in school. At a time when the commonwealth is struggling to find and financially support nursing staff. This change is more critical now than ever.
Ensuring the safe and effective administration of all prescription medications—including seizure rescue medications—is vital to the health and well-being of students. The proposed simple amendments modernize the true need for all students and children that experience epilepsy. Many children with autism, medical needs, and/or other genetic conditions have seizures. These improvements will directly benefit students, school nurses, and administrators by fostering a safer and more effective medication administration system.
I hope that the Department of Public Health for its commitment to enhancing school health regulations and urge the adoption of these amendments to 105 CMR 210.000. Thank you for your dedication to student health and safety, and I appreciate your consideration of this important regulatory update. I appreciate you considering to support this little face is having a safe ride, connection to school like other children get. Omari and I appreciate your work on this committee and with DPH.
Sincerely,
Meri Viano- 508-612-4051
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